Regarding: Kingdom Seeds Program..A brief Overview

Kingdom Seeds is designed to be an ongoing Discipleship program with the help of seed money from the
Florida/ Georgia District to give the program a strong start in hopes of it proceeding on it’s own for a
long run of time.

As most of you are aware, we have been utilizing Shepherd’s Hall to gain a higher visibility of Good
Shepherd LCMS here in Titusville Florida, by way of Music Ministry, Some seasonal Shows for the
Congregation, and Events, Such as, the Picnic, our Chili cook off, and many events yet to be set in place
with the help of our fine Congregation.

These productions are { up to this point ) to be a guideline to give us an idea of the potential that we
have to pull people to the Hall and eventually ( hopefully ) to Good Shepherd, as well as, the gaining of
higher visibility as before mentioned..we have yet to work out ficketing, pricing, security, food
management, parking, and , above all , ADVERTISING to further be conducive to bringing in the
maximum crowd possible to the hall..

The Music Ministry itself utilizing ( Gospel, Praise, Evangelism, Talks & lectures in (Country,
Contemporary, And new forms of music and Preaching, evangelizing, and lecturing) are to be directly
focused on Christ and His Gift of Forgiveness, the love of God, and the gift of the Holy Spirit.

That being said....What do we do to teach those who wish to know more about discipleship, living a
righteous life, And, the KINGDOM of God? HOW DO WE PLANT THE SEEDS!!!

We are proposing to set up satellite bible based studies whether it be in a library, in homes with 5-8
people, Zoom meeting Studies, classrooms in the Hall, or even in the oaks on campus..

Remembering that the goal here is to bring people to Christ...TO FILL THE KINDOM OF HEAVEN FOR THE
GLORY OF GOD !!!  Our Artists, evangelist, preachers, and speakers will ( hopefully ) speak not only
about the Kingdom, but also About these Classroom Settings in which to learn more about the
KINGDOM From which they came and realize that THIS, ( is not our home).

Meetings and planning will be ongoing until such time as we can say with some certainty that the plans
we have set in motion are finally ready to take flight. While it is true that we cannot make the whole
world Lutheran, | believe that merely bringing people to forgiveness through Christ and NOT insisting on
them becoming a member of OUR church, will actually bring them in our direction..Seeing that our
interests are only the pulling from the fire of their immortal soul and directing them on to salvation
through Christ Jesus our Lord...The gratitude alone should be a catalyst to make them available to the

idea of an open invitation. it will of course be vitally important to make them extremely comfortable
through our actions as a warm and loving congregation..These concepts must also be discussed and s¢ < -}
into place to further make this program effective... { WE WANT THEM TO BE HERE )..

There are many and varied aspects of this proposal yet to be discussed...some | am sure | have not even
covered in this memorandum. So please join us in the meetings as we form this think tank on this most
important project. Time is ever growing short..The time is now!!! (June 9" at 5pm is our next meet)

Thank You for your attention !
From the Congregational President



